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Today our focus for prayer will be Project Compassion. Project Compassion is Caritas 
Australia's annual Lenten fundraising and awareness-raising appeal. It is a concrete 
way of drawing on the faith, love and generosity of Catholics and caring supporters 
throughout Australia to help end poverty, promote justice and uphold dignity. The 
theme for Project Compassion 2017 is Love your neighbour. In the Gospel of Matthew 
we read the words: You shall love your neighbour as yourself (Matthew 22: 39). 
 

Throughout the six weeks of Lent, Project Compassion will invite us to listen to 
inspiring stories from the Philippines, Timor-Leste, Indigenous Australia, Vietnam and 
Fiji. These are countries where Caritas is working with the most vulnerable to 
empower them and restore their dignity. 
Watch The Story of Dinia.  
 

Dear Lord, 
We pray for the Caritas workers who try to help people in the Philippines. 
Let us go in peace to love God and love our neighbour. 
 

Amen 

 268 High St, Ashburton VIC 3147 

 (03) 9885 3105 

 principal@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

 www.smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

 st_michaels_ashburton 

Please email newsletter items through to: 
newsletter@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Congratulations Term 1 2017 Student Representative Council 

mailto:jwhitehouse@unimelb.edu.au
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http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion/videos
mailto:principal@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.smashburton.catholic.edu.au/
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TERM DATES 2017 
TERM 1 Thursday 2nd February ï Friday 31st March TERM 2 Wednesday 19th April ï Friday 30th June 

TERM 3 Monday 17th July ï Friday 22nd September TERM 4 Monday 9th October ï Wednesday 13th December 

 

SACRAMENTAL DATES 2017 
First Reconciliation (Year 3) Tuesday 28th March and Thursday 30th March at 7:00 ï 8:00pm 

First Eucharist (Year 4) 
Saturday 17th June at 6:30 ï 7:30pm, Sunday 18th June at 10:30 ï 11:30am, 
Saturday 24th June at 6:30 ï 7:30pm and Sunday 25th June at 10:30 ï 11:30am 

Confirmation (Year 6) Saturday 21st October at 3:00 ï 4:00pm and 6:30 ï 7:30pm 

 

MARCH 
FRI 3rd Caritas Friday: Gold Coin Donation Storytime   

SUN 5th St Michaelôs Open Day 2017 11:30am ï 12:30pm  

 Mini Micks Sausage Sizzle After 10:30am Mass  

MON 6th Uniform Shop Open 8:30 ï 9:00am  

 St Michaelôs Open Day 2017 6:00 ï 7:00pm  

 Year 1/2 Parent Information Evening 6:30 ï 7:15pm The Hub 

 Year 3/4 Parent Information Evening 7:30 ï 8:15pm The Hub 

TUE 7th Prep Parent Information Evening 6:30 ï 7:15pm The Hub 

 Year 5/6 Parent Information Evening 7:30 ï 8:15pm The Hub 

WED 8th St Michaelôs Open Day 2017 9:15 ï 11:00am  

 Charisma Dance 11:00am The Hub 

FRI 10th Caritas Friday: Slip into Kindness   

 Whole School Assembly (All Welcome) 2:40 ï 3:30pm The Hub 

MON 13th Labour Day (Public Holiday)   

TUE 14th SCHOOL PHOTOS   

FRI 18th Scholastic Book Club Orders Due  Via class office basket 

THU 23rd Parent/Teacher/Child Conversations 1:00 ï 8:00pm The Hub 

FRI 24th Whole School Assembly (All Welcome) 2:40 ï 3:30pm The Hub 

 St Michaelôs Event: 80s Rewind 7:30 ï 11:45pm The Hub 

TUE 28th First Reconciliation (Year 3) 7:00 ï 8:00pm  

THU 30th Year 5/6 Interschool Sport 9:00 ï 11:00am Warner Reserve 

 First Reconciliation (Year 3) 7:00 ï 8:00pm  

FRI 31st Easter Egg Raffle 2:30pm The Hub 

 END OF TERM 1 3:30pm  

APRIL 
WED 19th START OF TERM 1 8:50am  

THU 20th Prep 2018 Information Evening 7:30 ï 9:00pm The Hub 

TUE 25th ANZAC Day (Public Holiday)   

WED 26th Prep 2018: Art, Music and Story Time 9:30 ï 10:30am The Hub 

FRI 28th St Michaelôs Athletics Carnival 9:00am ï 1:00pm Warner Reserve 

SAT 29th First Eucharist Commitment Mass (Year 4) 6:30 ï 7:30pm  

SUN 30th First Eucharist Commitment Masses (Year 4) 
9:30 ï 10:30am & 
10:30 ï 11:30am 
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2017 SCHOOL FEES AND LEVIES 

If families have nominated to pay school fees in three equal instalments, payments must be made 
at the start of each term.  The due dates are as follows: 

¶ Term 1 ï Friday 3rd March 

¶ Term 2 ï Friday 28th April 

¶ Term 3 ï Friday 28th July 
 
If you are making an online payment, please ensure you include your Family Surname as the 
reference. 
 
If you require any assistance or would like to set up a payment plan, please call and ask for Kathy or 
email kathym@smashburton.catholic.edu.au. 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

School Photos will take place on Tuesday 14th March.  Children are asked to wear 
their summer uniform.  More information will be provided closer to this date regarding 
how and where to order these photos. 

 

ST MICHAELôS SKOOLBAG APP 

Parents/caregivers are reminded to download the St Michaelôs Skoolbag App as this is 
an important form of communication between the school and families.  Messages and 
reminders needing immediate attention will usually be sent through the app.  Please 
also ensure that push notifications are switched on. 

SCHOOL ENHANCEMENT SESSIONS 

All of our families are encouraged to participate in our Enhancement Sessions as they are a terrific 
way to not only assist our school but also network and make connections with other families. 
 
The school enhancement fee of $200 will be discounted if two or more of these sessions are 
attended.  If you intend on attending our Enhancement Sessions, you may exclude the $200 fee 
from your annual school fee and levy total.  Naturally, if by the end of the year you have not attended 
the working bee session/s as intended, this will remain on your account. 
 
Some families have indicated that they are happy to attend the Enhancement Sessions without 
claiming the $200 discount. 
 
Please go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use code MA4ZT to register for a session. 
 
School Enhancement Sessions in 2017: 

¶ Friday 24th February at 5:00 ï 7:00pm 

¶ Saturday 29th April at 9:00 ï 11:00am 

¶ Saturday 22nd July at 9:00 ï 11:00am 

¶ Saturday 2nd September at 9:00 ï 11:00am 

¶ Friday 27th October at 5:00 ï 7:00pm 

¶ Friday 1st December at 5:00 ï 7:00pm 
 
Please email Tim Wrathall at tim@wrathall.com if you have any queries. 

  

mailto:kathym@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
mailto:tim@wrathall.com
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PRINCIPALôS NEWS 
 

Dear Parents, Caregivers, Students and Friends, 
 

Ashburton Festival 
The Ashburton Festival last Sunday was a huge success.  Thank you to Kate Wrathall, Jac Sonego, Kate Earl, Kate Wyatt, 
Linda Stravato, Andrea Byrne, Jacqueline Lockwood and Augarette Malki and team for coordinating this event.  Thank you 
to all of our families for your generous donation of your time, cakes, slices and lollies.  The stall sold out and there was such 
an abundance of cakes.  We are so blessed to have such generous, hard working parents in our community.  Please see 
p.13 of the newsletter for a roundup of the day.  Thank you also to all members of the School Advisory Council who were 
there to build relationships, promote St Michaelôs and to sell the Parish raffle Tickets. Your time and generosity of spirit is 
greatly appreciated. 
 

No Committee No Fair 
At the time of writing this newsletter we still do not have a full fair committee.  Thank you to Travis Mardling, Nicole Benton, 
Kate Wrathall and Joanna Slykerman for agreeing to be part of the committee.  However, we still require someone to 
oversee Sponsorship and Raffle, Procurement and Facilities, and Processes and Admin.  Ideally we would love to 
have some more men involved in the Fair Committee.  Dads, please consider this worthy cause.  The Fair also provides 
approximately fifty to sixty thousand dollars to the school facilities and resources.  We rely on that money for the running of 
the school.  We need to know whether we go forward with this event by tomorrow.  Your children will miss out on vital 
resources without this event.  No experience is necessary.  Why not organise a few of your friends to work together on one 
of these roles.  For more information, please read the PFAôs Recruitment Letter.  Please email me if you are able to assist. 
 

Caritas Friday  
Thank you to all families for supporting Caritas Fridays throughout the years at St Michaelôs.  From tomorrow until the end 
of Term One, the students will inform us how they would like to raise awareness and money for Caritas.  We are asking 
that our students earn the money raised for Caritas by doing acts of kindness, helping around the house or helping a friend 
or family member rather than just asking you for a gold coin.  On Friday 3rd March, we will be asking students to bring their 
favourite book from home.  For the price of a gold coin the students are able to find a comfy spot and read their book to 
themselves or to a friend.  What a privilege considering some families cannot afford books nor education.  Next weekôs gold 
coin donation on Friday 10th March is Slip into Kindness.  The Staff and students are asked to bring some slippers or socks 
to wear in the classroom to remind us all of the opportunity for kindness. 
 

St Michaelôs Open Days 
On Sunday 5th March, Erin, the School Leaders and I will be showcasing our school.  The Open Day begins at 11:30am 
and finishes at 12:30pm.  Our other Open Days are Monday 6th March at 6:00 to 7:00pm and Wednesday 7th March at 
9:15am until 11:00am.  Please tell your friends and family to come along and meet our wonderful student leaders and to 
hear about our exciting plans for the future as well as the excellent learning opportunities our school provides. 
 

Reconciliation Faith Night 
Last Thursday evening, Mary Ryan facilitated a Reconciliation Faith Evening for the Year Three students, their parents and 
staff.  It was a wonderful evening to work and grow together to understand the importance of our Sacraments.  I thank the 
Year Three teachers, Erin Nagel and Gail Ryan for organising the evening and thank you to all families who attended.  We 
look forward to journeying with the students towards this Sacrament of healing. 
 

Parent Information Evenings  
Thank you to all parents who completed the questionnaire in relation to Information Sessions and Parent Forums.  We 
received 79 responses which is a little less than one third of our family population.  As a response to the questionnaire the 
Information Sessions will be held in the evening on Monday 6th March for the 1/2 Level at 6:30 to 7:15pm.  The 3/4 level 
will be held on Monday 6th March at 7:30 to 8:15pm.  The Prep level Information Evening is on Tuesday 7th March at 6:30 
to 7:15pm.  The Year 5/6 Information Evening is at 7:30 to 8:15pm on Tuesday 7th March.  I look forward to seeing you at 
the sessions. 
 

Parent/Teacher/Child Conversations  
On Thursday 23rd March, we will be having Parent/Teacher/Child Conversations in the Hub.  The teachers have been 
working extremely hard analysing the data and building a learning profile of your child/children.  The children are setting 
goals for their learning.  We look forward to meeting with you and your child.  Please remember that during PTC 
Conversations it is a quiet time and children who are waiting may read quietly until their meeting.  More information can be 
found under the Deputyôs News. 
 

Working Bees in 2017 
Thank you to Dave Thek for coordinating our first Working Bee for 2017.  It is important that parents do follow the procedures 
regarding the booking of our school working bees as the PFA need to know how many people will be attending for catering  
 

Organisation, Structures, Resource Management, Staff Wellbeing, and Professional Learning  

purposes.  Thank you Sarah and Martin for cooking the Sausage Sizzle.  Thank you to the PFA and to the 19 families who 
turned up and made St Michaelôs look fantastic. 

../../../PFA/2017%20Recruitment%20letter%20for%20Family%20Fun%20Fair%20Organising%20Committee.pdf
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How Do We Make óRealô Global Citizens? 
Congratulations to Christian Williams our Digital Technologies and STEM Leader for being invited to attend the Varkey 
Foundation Global Education and Skills Forum in Dubai UAE in mid-March.  Political, business and civil society leaders as 
well as artists, academics and educators will come together to discuss and debate how to implement truly global conscious 
thinking amongst young people all over the world and best equip them to solve the challenges of the 21st Century.  We look 
forward to hearing about his learning. 
 

Engagement of Volunteers in Catholic Schools 
At St Michaelôs we are committed to building a safe, healthy and vibrant community.  The wellbeing of children and their 
protection from harm is a paramount consideration for St Michaelôs school community.   In accordance with Ministerial Order 
870, all registered schools are required to meet child-safety requirements for staff selection, supervision and management.  
We have an important responsibility for keeping children safe. Clause 10 of the order addresses the engagement of 
volunteers. A volunteer is defined as 
  

óany person who supports a program at our school through direct contact with students or through school activities without 
financial gain or reward. (p4)ô 
 

Volunteers are a vital and valued aspect of Catholic education and the contribution of volunteers continues to be 
encouraged and supported.  In relation to child safety and volunteers, we as a school must be satisfied that the ongoing 
engagement of the volunteer meets the child safe standards.  For all new volunteers, the school must make reasonable 
efforts to gather, verify and record information addressing suitability of working with children, a Working with Children 
(WWC) check, proof of identity and relevant work history involving children. In the next few weeks a document will be 
available to be completed by all new volunteers. This form will give us the information required to meet the child safe 
standards for volunteers.  All current volunteers must have a WWC Check. 
 

All people working in a school are central to creating a positive, child-safe environment.  
 

Road Safety 
Please do not stop your car at our school gates and let your children get out. It is an unsafe practice ad causes road chaos. 
The front of the Church is a great stop and go area. Please do not park in the front of the Church driveway as this stops the 
flow of being able to óstop and dropô. The children are then able to walk to Poppy on the crossing and cross safely 
 

80s Rewind 
I look forward to spending a fun night with you all back in the 80s.  Tickets are selling fast so please read the information 
regarding this evening on Friday 24th March on p. 16 of the newsletter. 

 

Marisa Matthys 
Principal 
mmatthys@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

 

DEPUTYôS NEWS 
 

Parent/Teacher/Child Chats 
Parent/Teacher/Child Chats will be held on Thursday 23rd March.  Each chat will go for 15 minutes and involve discussing 
your childôs current learning and the learning goals they are setting and working on.  All parents/caregivers are asked to 
book through www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use the event code tmtgb then select the time most appropriate for you.  
It is imperative that all students attend. 
 

Religious Education 
Our Reconciliation Family Faith Evening was held last Thursday night with Mary Ryan.  It was wonderful to see so many 
children and their parents and caregivers spending time together sharing conversation.  A reminder to please sign up for a 
night to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation; the two dates are Tuesday 28th March and Thursday 30th March.  
Please go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use the event code 9wbgt then select the date most appropriate for you. 
 

Lent 
Today we all attended Ash Wednesday Mass and received ashes on our foreheads.  Tonight would be an opportune time 
to discuss Lent with your child/ren.  Next week our Caritas Fridays begin and will be based on the idea of ñLove your 
neighbourò.  Lent is a time of giving, doing good deeds and going out of our way to care for others. 
 

Altar Servers Needed 
If there are any children in Years Five or Six who would like to volunteer to be an Altar Server for our Parish it would be 
greatly appreciated.  This is a wonderful way to serve your community and show faith in action.  Please let me know and I 
can pass this on to the Parish Office. 
 

Holy Week at St Michaelôs 
We have the wonderful opportunity for four Year Five or Six students to be a part of the Holy Week Ceremonies at our 
church.  On Holy Thursday, 13th April, two students are invited to be a part of the feet washing, just as Jesus did with his 
disciples.  On Good Friday, 14th April, two students are invited to hold the cross.  If you are available for either of these 
events, please contact me and I can provide further information. 
 

Erin Nagel 
Deputy Principal / RE & Mathematics Leader 
enagel@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

 

mailto:mmatthys@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
mailto:enagel@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
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SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 
 
In 2016 we started to focus on acknowledgement systems within the classroom and 
being consistent across the year level.  This system is continuing in 2017.  
Acknowledgement and reward systems encourage and promote positive behaviour 
within the learning environment. 
 
This year we are continuing our whole school acknowledgment system for the playground.  This system will help us to not 
only collect data on what happens on the playground but also to promote positive behaviour for all children when outside. 
 
Each teacher on duty carries tokens in the four house colours - Red, Blue, Yellow and Green.  Teachers who notice a child 
displaying one of our SMASH expectations during break times will give them a token and explicitly tell them why they have 
received it. Children then place their tokens in the corresponding box which are located outside the Supper Room. Each 
fortnight, the tokens are tallied and house points will be awarded.  
 
Well done to Red who received the most tokens last week with 29, Green received 18, Blue 14 and Gold 12. We are so 
proud of the behaviour that is being displayed by the students and look forward to handing out more tokens.  
 

Weekly Focus from the Matrix of Expected Behaviours: 
¶ Week Five ï Show Respect by Following directions 

¶ Week Six ï Help Others by taking action when we see a need 

¶ Week Seven ï Stay Safe by using our bodies appropriately 
 
Laura Shannon 
5/6 L Teacher & 
School Wide Positive Behaviour Support Leader 
lshannon@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climates, Inclusions, and Prevention to Intervention  

mailto:lshannon@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
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LITERACY UPDATE 
 

Our year is off to a great start!  Initial assessments are complete, planning meetings have involved much analysis of 
data and all classrooms are establishing Literacy routines. 
 

In this yearôs newsletters, I will post some updates about what is happening in our classrooms, some current Literacy 
research and include some strategies you may like to use at home in support of your childôs speaking, reading, writing and 
spelling development.  I would also encourage you to regularly visit class blogs, which are also a great source of information. 
 

Practising reading on texts that are a ñGood Fitò 
For children to have a high success rate in reading, they must spend time practising with texts they can read with a high 
degree of accuracy.  Sometimes we might think that progress wonôt occur if children donôt read ñhardò books.  However this 
is not correct.  
 

It is important to encourage children to select books that are a ñgood fitò so that they are successful and enjoy reading.  
Choosing a text that can be read with a high degree of accuracy will help children to read smoothly, avoid overloading them 
with decoding unknown words and allow them to fully comprehend and enjoy texts. Children may choose to re-read a book 
a few times. 
 

At school, in focus teaching groups, teachers will target learning at the point of need to facilitate reading progress.  Practise 
at home on easier texts greatly assists this progress. 
 

 
 

We aim for children to learn to select a book independently.  There may be guidance from the class teacher and/or Kerin 
Arthur, our Library Technician, in this process. 
 

At St Michaelôs, we are pleased to partner with you in assisting the learning of your child. Thank you for your continued 
support at home. 
 

Leanne Gibbs 
Literacy Leader 
lgibbs@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 
 

 
 

PE UPDATE 
 

Congratulations to all thirty-six swimmers who represented St Michael's at the GIDSSA (Glen Iris District School Sport 
Association) Swimming Carnival at Harold Holt Pool on Tuesday 21st February.  Everyone participated with enthusiasm, 
the swimming was exciting to watch and the weather was perfect.  A big thank you to Rachael Miceli, Mandy and all parent 
helpers for their hard work and support on the day.  The team was very happy to win the Aggregate Shield for the third year 
in a row and placed 6th overall. 
 

Well done to the students who placed in the top three in their particular events and special congratulations to the swimmers 
who made it through to the Division Round at Monash Aquatic and Recreation Centre which took place on Monday 27th 
February.  Emily G (5/6 L) has kindly written a piece about the day and those involved: 
 

On Monday 17th February, Hannah P, Abbie S, Lauren E, Ella Y and I competed in the Boroondara Division Swimming 
Carnival at Monash Aquatic and Recreation Centre.  Hannah competed against eight girls in the 12 girls 50m backstroke, 
and came fourth.  Ella competed in the 11 girls 50m butterfly, and came seventh.  She got an amazing time of 46 seconds, 
which was also a personal best.  Hannah, Abbie, Lauren and I all competed in the 12 girls 50m freestyle relay.  All five girls 
did a fantastic job and it was a great day! 

ï Emily G (5/6 L) 
Nicki Macfarlane 
PE Teacher & Sport Coordinator 
nmacfarlane@smashburton.catholic.edu.au 

Student Outcome, Curriculum, Assessment, Reporting, Principles, and Pedagogy  

Assist your child by helping him/her to consider: 
1. What is my purpose in choosing this book? 
2. Am I interested in this book? 
3. Do I understand what I have read? 
4. Do I know most of the words in this book? 

mailto:lgibbs@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:nmacfarlane@smashburton.catholic.edu.au
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YEAR 5/6 INTERSCHOOL SPORT 

Well done to Mr Knox and the Year 5/6 students in 
his tee ball team for their win last Thursday 23rd 
February.  We hear theyôre on a winning streak! 

BOROONDARA DIVISION SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

Last Friday we went to the GRIP Student Leadership 
Conference.  We talked about responsibility, the rules 
of leadership and how to write detailed proposals.  At 
the end we also did a Q and A with the speakers.  It was 
a great day and everyone learnt lots! 

GRIP STUDENT LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 

The 3/4s used signs and symbols as 
part of a numeracy session to create 
their own Bioglyph diagram about 
themselves. 

YEAR 3/4 LEARNING 

There is some serious Tinkering 
going on in the 3/4 Level.  STEM 

thinking in ACTION!! 


